
      
 

0Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
                                         March 16, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Next Domain Meeting:  
            April 20, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Dan Fesperman, Dean Sidelinger, Hailey Cedarleaf, Leticita Ibarra, Taylor Shrum 
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

1. Workplan 
Finalization  

• The workgroup revisited the workplan with the intension of finalizing the document. They reviewed each 
of the objectives and concurrent activities and action steps.  

• Within the second objective, as an activity the workgroup would like to work directly with OBs, 
community clinics, WIC and others to identify ways to reduce barriers to promote continued 
breastfeeding.  

• The workgroup proposed hosting a seminar opportunity to capture the target population in a more 
unique way.   

• Historically, the workgroup has tried reaching out to OBs phone and online surveys and even considered 
facilitating focus groups and received very little feedback. To get a different perspective, Dean asked the 
health plan representatives if they had any thoughts on how to attract more OB participation.  

• One way to reach out is potentially getting together with the Health Education workgroup and putting 
on a seminar targeting OBs specifically health promoting and breastfeeding is a requirement of Care 1st 

by the state and seems like these efforts will align nicely.  
• If this seminar is able to work out as planned, the ideal time frame would be sometime in the Fall. 

August 1-7 is Breastfeeding Awareness Week and the whole month of August is National Breastfeeding 
Awareness Month and this would be a great time. As far as potential speaker ideas, Going to the 
Breastfeeding Coalition and seeing if they have identified speakers, such as Nancy Wight from UCSD.  

• Should these plans follow through, those who are interested in assisting with the seminar will be added 
to the workplan. 

• Plans have not been finalized and are currently in the developmental stages. More details and an update 
will be discussed next month. 

• Dean attend April 26 
AAP Advisory Board 
Meeting. 

• Cheri contact Dr. 
Edwards with CPMG 
and Dr. Whitman 
with CPCMG.  

• Hailey send out an 
email to the health 
plan group 
proposing the 
seminar idea. 

• Dan meet with 
Hailey before next 
workgroup meeting 
re forum. 
 

2. Announcements • Care 1st has developing an app called Care 1st Due Date Plus that will be focusing on pregnancy and 
prenatal education including first foods and breastfeeding and will also a lot of information specific to 
different milestones. This is the first app to go live with the Medicaid population in Southern California. 

 



      
 

It is now live for both iPhone and Android. Care 1st will be working with California Healthcare Foundation 
to evaluate the app.  

 


